Minutes - General Meeting of Wentworth Falls Garden Club  
Thursday 9th October 2014 - Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall.
President- Celeste Shadie
· Addressed the membership/welcomed visitors: Jesse Campton, Helen Carruthers, Brian Turner, Stewart Sinclair, Lucille Frank, Olive Young.
· Welcomed new member: Ian Hay
· Passed Red Book for Q&A
· Noted newly arranged Reception area.
· Requested Plant Stall volunteer on behalf of Johanne Rondeau-Wall for November GM.
Vice President - Carol Conway. Merilyn Shields on behalf of Carol Conway.
· Reported on AGC AGM. Ref. Attachment.
Secretary- Gai Horrocks
Advised members:
· Thank You from Lyle & Dorothy Davis to members who assisted at Trevlyn OGA days. Lyle Davis gave details of visitor numbers and funds raised.
· Robert Ross thanked. Planter boxes for sale.
· Gardening Tips sheets available from Henry Nelson for each season. $2 per season.
· Last call for GCA 2015 Calendar order.
· GCA magazine subscription costs. Ref. www.gardenclubs.org.au
Directed members’ attention to Noticeboard area: 
· GCA Photo Competition. 
· David Kennedy. www.cloverhillrareplants.com  82 Camp St Katoomba. Open Days 8&9 Nov. 
· Mt Wilson & Mt Irvine Photography & Art Exhibition 2014. Village Hall. 18 & 19 October.
· Lynn's Rare Plants. Open Days 18 &19 October. 20 Northcote Road Leura.
· Bloomfield Cottage Linden Crescent Cranebrook. English parkland garden.
Financial Report – Henry Nelson
As per Statement of Accounts: 1st September - 30th September 2014
Total Funds: $8,885.35 Total Income: $1,736.79 Expenditure: $6,484.00 Available Funds: $4,138.14
Move acceptance of Financial Report: Henry Nelson Seconded: Fran Craze
The Treasurer, Henry Nelson, advised members the large amount in Available Funds contained Berry bus trip payments of $5,612.00.
Membership: Barry Butler. Celeste Shadie on behalf of Barry Butler.
· Membership cards posted to members who have not collected their cards.
Welfare – Lea Nelson
· Irene Jenkins - Get Well card
· Condolences - Dr W Nelson on death of his wife, Sally.
· Thank You - Lizzie Bond appreciated her WFGC card.
· Rick Kells - home and recovering after surgery.
Publicity – Narelle Nolan  
· Newsletter. Main article: Comments relating to the Berry gardens by members on the trip.
· Gazette: Monthly announcement of WFGC meeting and details.
· Article on 25th Anniversary and photo will appear in GCA magazine summer edition. 
· Handout. Garden Ramble map. Easter St Leura.
· Request for ideas or suggestions from members for Newsletter.
Library- Carol Conway: No report this month.
Tours & Functions- Sharon or Lynton Phillips
· Christmas lunch. New policy: Non members are welcome to attend $35. Members $30.
· Bathurst trip is full. 7.45am departure.
· Successful visit to Foggy Dew garden/Lynn's Rare Plants, Leura.
· Today's Garden Ramble. Map. Easter St Leura. 
· Members on Ramble advised they are welcome to visit nearby Cherry Dell garden.
· Tours and Functions general policy reiterated: Please pay promptly after requesting place.
Garden Tips - Corrie Kennedy
· Comments on being a Leura Gardens Festival participant.
· Spring. Things to Do:
· Divide and repot orchids.
· Sow Nasturtium seeds
· Sow summer vegetable seeds.
· Plant summer bulbs.
· Prune winter flowering shrubs including azaleas.
· Feed rhododendrons and azaleas.
· Prune natives.
· Feed, Dig and Mulch.
Q&A- Moderator:  Bill Avery
· Cause of burnt Camellia leaves. The sun.
· Suggestions for Roses with leaves but no flowers. Use Sudden Impact for Roses or phosphorus and potash.
· Is it possible to move Daphne? No.
· Best time to move Iris? After flowering.
Morning Tea
Speaker-introduced by Celeste Shadie
Meera Jarvis. TAFE teacher, Horticulture; Lover of all things botanical especially Australia's unique biodiversity. Plant Biosecurity.
The goal of Plant Biosecurity is to prevent, control, and manage risks to plant life and health from any plant pest which includes any species, strain or biotype of plant, animal or pathogenic agent injurious to animals and plants.
The aim is to minimise entry and spread of plant pests. International, National and Local Agencies and practices were explained.
Meera's advice for Local Gardeners: Feed your soil well, clean gardening tools, remove weeds, solarise new soil, check shoes, and have a quarantine area in your yard for new plants.
Exotic Plant Pest Hotline 1800 084 881
Meeting closed ……12.00…………………….
Next Meeting: 13th November
Guest Speaker: 
Libby Cameron: Horticulturist, Garden writer and Tours Leader. Gardens of Holland and Belgium including Floriade and Keukenhof.  
Report from GCA AGM – held at the Salvation Army Function Centre, Sydney

Attended by Carol Conway and Merilyn Shields

Tuesday 16th September 2014. The meeting commenced at 10am.

Report by the president, Ken Bradley, tabled for WFGC records.

Some matters for consideration:

· GCA membership has increased over the last 12 months due to the growth of community gardens and it is pleasing to see growth in the number of younger members through this initiative.

Clubs were asked to increase the number of copies of the GCA magazine they purchase if possible. It is a well-produced and informative magazine and more sales would increase revenue.

· Clubs were asked to lodge insurance forms on time.

· Clubs are encouraged to have an online presence if they haven’t already established one. The GCA website is in the process of being upgraded with a more “professional” software version to improve further development of the site.

The GCA balance sheet as at 30th June 2014 stands at total member funds available of $461,712.23.

Guest Speaker – Stuart Read, Australian Garden History Society

Stuart is the Heritage Officer (Landscape Specialist) with the Office of Environment and Heritage at the NSW Dept of Planning and Environment. He has co-authored a book, “Interwar Gardens” and used many illustrations from it to show the development of Australian gardens in the early 20th Century, referring on several occasions to Paul Sorenson, Everglades and a few other Blue Mountain gardens. It was a most interesting topic.

GCA Awards for 2014

These will be added to the website by the end of the year.

Winners in the various categories are:

· Helen Young, Wondi and District, QLD

· Irene Woods, Tamworth Cottage Gardens, NSW

· Hazel King and Berry and District Garden Club, NSW

· Doreen Winkley, Grafton Floral Art Society

GCA Convention 2015 to be held in Orange, NSW. 12th – 16th October 2015

GCA AGM to be held at the Orange Ex-Servicemen’s Club on Weds 14th Oct 2014.

· Motions to GCA for the AGM should be received by 31st May 2015.

· Clubs should visit the website on a regular basis for information and to make nominations for awards. 

It was a very pleasant and informative day. Beautiful floral arrangements were a feature on each of the tables. A very nice roast meal was provided for lunch. We met representatives from the Lithgow and Mid-Mountains clubs on our table and it was good to hear about their activities. The meeting closed at 2:30pm.

